Montmorency County Public Libraries		 
Library Board Meeting 2-9-2016                  
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      Call to Order
Vice-President Patt Hopkins called the meeting to order at 3:05 p.m. at the Atlanta Branch of the Montmorency County Public Libraries.
Board Members Present (in alphabetical order): Patt Hopkins, Donna Robillard- by phone, Robin Smiley, Brenda South
Board Members Absent (in alphabetical order): Betty Comoford 
County Commissioner: Stacy Carroll 
Staff Members Present: Lori Haas —Director, 
Others present: none

Approval of Agenda
Brenda South made the motion to approve the agenda, Robin Smiley seconded. All in favor, motion carried. 

Approval of Bills
Brenda South made the motion to accept the bills, Robin Smiley seconded. All in favor, motion carried.

Public Comment
none

Minutes to Meeting
Brenda South made the motion to accept the minutes from December 2, 2014 as written. Donna Robillard seconded. All in favor, motion carried.

Old Business
none

Election of Officers
Brenda South made the motion to open the nominations for election of board offices. Robin Smiley seconded. All in favor, motion carried.
Robin Smiley made the motion to nominate Betty Comoford as president, Brenda South seconded. 
Brenda South made the motion to nominate Patt Hopkins as vice-president, Robin Smiley seconded. Patt accepted.
Brenda South made the motion to nominate Robin Smiley as secretary, Patt Hopkins seconded. Robin accepted.
Robin Smiley made the motion to nominate Brenda South as treasurer, Donna Robillard seconded.  
Brenda made the motion to close the nominations. 
Robin Smiley made the motion to accept the officers as nominated. Brenda South seconded. All in favor, motion carried.




New Business
The upcoming millage renewal was discussed; the Board will leave the renewal as is 0.60000 mills. The Board instructed the Director to send this information along to our attorney and ask her to draft the resolution requesting the ballot proposal to renew the library millage, that will then be presented to the County Commissioners. 

Directors Report
Wendy from Lewiston: We are starting a new class this month, crocheting with Melanie Sides to instruct. If you are new or just wanting to freshen up. First class will be 2-17 @ noon. Sponsored by the Foll.   Rite aid donated candy canes to the Library. I will be splitting them between all branches. Chris is a nice guy. Card of the month is still going strong and a lot of fun, the list keeps getting longer and longer. We have been quite here with tax season in full swing. State forms just arrived on 2-8. So that will make things easier for us and the patrons.

Tina from Hillman: Happy Winter! We made it through December … we brought in $344 at our cookie sale, hosted 12 children for after Christmas craft and 20 ladies for lunch and spice bulbs (which was a huge hit)! Our toddler time had guitar singing elves and we received many complements on how festive we looked. Now we are back to normal!!! We have received many dvd donations, so Bill has been painting a donated shelf to add to our dvd area to extend our collection. He also had to replace the thermostat at the west end of the building. AARP has contacted me again, and are planning to do tax prep here as a free service to the public starting in Feb. They will be sending two people for three days a week, by appointment.  They see 12 people a day. This is a huge benefit to our community! With that said, there seems to be a shortage of available days for our community room! I have had to turn away two groups wanting to use it during these months and some days 2 different groups are scheduled. I started k-3 on 1-12, and the students seemed happy to see me… We have a sign-up sheet for our Library Club which we are going to run on early release Fridays from 1:30-3:30. Sarah will be doing the majority of this group, we have combined our Lego club and reading group.  

Andrea for Atlanta: We received lots of Christmas goodies from our patrons. A NEMSCA employee has been meeting with clients in the Juvenile room. She is from Ossineke and Atlanta is ½ way for many of her clients. The cookie exchange and sale raised $218 for the baby basket. Our elf on the shelf has disappeared, but maybe will return next year? Wendy started Great Start at the school on Jan. 6. Reading Buddies started on Jan. 27. On first day of the SnoDrift Ralley, Dominic Trimboli, an environmental reporter from WCMU public broadcasting, (from cmu), spent the afternoon here working and then broadcasting. He said he would mention the Library while broadcasting. The reading program for adults has started. “Exercise Your Mind READ!” is the theme this year.

The universal service fund is getting harder and harder to properly fill out the necessary forms, this fund is slowly going away. It has covered our phone bill and internet connections for many years.  The Board will have to add this to the budget in the next couple of years.

Next Meeting Scheduled
The next regular meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, March 8, 2016 at the Atlanta Branch, at 1pm.


Adjournment
Motion made by Brenda South to adjourn at 3:36pm. Patt Hopkins seconded. All in favor, motion carried.
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Respectfully submitted,
Robin Smiley


accepted March 15, 2106
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